



Chris Skidmore MP Minister of State for Universities, Science, Research and Innovation 1 Victoria Street London SW1H 0ET

6 June 2019

Dear Minister,

Thank you for your letter of 6 June.

As you know, the position of the CCC remains that surplus emissions in the second carbon budget period were not due to policy – and I note your acceptance of our advice that the surplus should not be used to reduce the ambition of Carbon Budget 3.

In that context you have requested further advice on technical changes to the baseline used to measure emissions. I am aware of forthcoming changes to the emissions inventory related to peatland and global warming potentials and I will now consider how my Committee can answer your request.

Yours,

Lord Deben

Chairman, Committee on Climate Change